Lamar University Staff Senate October 11, 2011

Senators present:

Sherri Fitzgerald	Lena Francis	Dimples Jones	Carmen Savant
Steve Ford	Dr. Mary Gagne	Irma Jones	Patrick Stewart
Lisa Roach	Stacie Granger	Cynthia Ksiazek	Dorthea Titus
Dewanna Campbell	Angel Griffin	Sharon Marrs	Natasha Walker
Denise Dillard	Tom Griffin	Monitca Owens	

Doug Sampson

I. Call to Order

Amanda Doiron

President, Sherri Fitzgerald, called the meeting to order at 10:08 am.

II. Roll Call

A roll sheet was passed around to sign in. A quorum was seated.

Sharlene Hatch

III. Minutes

Dr. Mary Gagne made a motion and Irma Jones seconded to accept the Doiron

Staff Awards Committee:

None

V. Unfinished Business

*

Sports Center. For more information, please contact Elizabeth Jeanes at 409.880.8277.

VI. New Business

- * Diann Brodnax asked why the Health Center doctor or nurse is not called out when there is an immediate emergency. In some cases, it may take emergency personnel too long to respond. Can the Health Center resources be available in such cases?
- * Tom Griffin asked to check why Facilities Management employees are required to work at Athletic events and then required to take a day off during that same week.

VII. Good of the Order

* Lisa Roach, Treasurer, announced Staff Senate proposed budget for the 2011-2012 fiscal year is \$3000.00. Moni

- answer. It may be that in the future department money will shift to more desirable units. Departments may be re-organized.
- * Expenses and revenue will be assessed in January. They may have to make more cuts.
- * Will facilities on campus be upgraded soon? Dr. Lassen answered by saying the hurricanes wiped out our resources. HEAF money is used to renovate buildings and they are assessing which buildings need restoring.

VIII. Adjournment

Motion was made by Sharlene Hatch to adjourn, Denise Dillard seconded, and all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 11:29 a.m.

OPEN MEETING

LAMAR UNIVERSITY STAFF SENATE MEETING

October 11